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CONDOLENCES TO BAPEDI BA MAMONE 

 

The Executive Mayor of Sekhukhune District Municipality Cllr Keamotseng Stanley Ramaila 

expresses commiseration to Bapedi Ba Mamone, as they grieve the passing of Kgoši 

Mampuru Billy Mampuru III.  

The royal family announced news of Kgoši Mampuru III’s departure from life yesterday.  

 

Executive Mayor Ramaila is saddened. 

“The traditional leadership, as recognized by the Constitution, plays a vital role in local 

government. Kgoši Mampuru Billy Mampuru III was an invaluable stakeholder of 

Sekhukhune District Municipality” says Ramaila. 

 

“Our thoughts and prayers are with Bapedi Ba Mamone and the Royal Family. A moya wa 

Bauba a Ngwato o robale ka khutšo,” Ramaila adds.  
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